
Clinton Community Council 

Agenda January 22,2020    4:30 P.M. 

1)  Welcome:   Mrs. Howell, Mrs. Mitchell, Mrs. Polley, Mrs Peterson, Mrs. Lundell, Mrs. Pope, Mrs. James, 

Mrs. Turner, and administrative intern candidate, Mrs. Campbell. 

2)  Review of minutes:  Mrs. Lundell 

3)  School Improvement Plan:  Mrs. Lundell shared and went over data from a staff survey on Trustland 

spending and school improvement goals.  Staff had positive responses, especially for hiring/utilizing aides 

for targeted interventions and oversized classes, personalized learning tech licenses and upgrading tech 

hardware, and then subs for visiting/observing in other schools and classrooms for professional 

development opportunities.  The conversation was had to be sure the tutors we hire are being trained to 

build their capacity to help students progress in the most effective ways, as they work under the direction 

of the teachers.   

The school report card was shared and we have two sub populations that aren’t making the expected 

growth:  Special Education and the ESL learners. 

4) School Business:  Digital Citizenship and Safe Technology presentation was given by Tara Turner, school 

STS.  District devices are filtered (iBoss and UEN) on or off premises, but if students use cellular data or 

hot spots, rather than wifi on their own devices brought into the school, those filters aren’t working.  A 

Netsafe assembly will be coming to Clinton to share ideas for internet safety, arranged by Mrs. Lundell.  

We do rely on parents to share ideas of internet safety and expectations at home with our students, in 

addition. 

Mr. Dastrup, sixth grade teacher, has been researching the Summit Learning Platform.  He is interested in 

rolling this out for the sixth grade students in the future.  Mrs. Lundell shared information from a staff 

visit to see the program in action at Farmington Elementary with she and Mr. Dastrup, Mrs. James, and 

Mrs. Turner.  It was recommended that Mr. Dastrup also visit Kays Creek Elementary and look at their 

self-created modules. (Maybe utilizing One Note)  There is not a lot of available data for elementary level 

use with Summit at this point, but the council agreed that it is something that could be explored on the 

grade level, but suggest looking at a couple of other learning platforms, as well, such as Canvas or what 

Kays Creek is using. 

5) Community Business:   

Next meeting will be Wednesday, Feb. 26 at 4:30. 


